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Silent Hypoxia
Pulse oximetry is useful in evaluating the severity of an illness and, in conjunction with other criteria, determining whether to refer patients for further assessment and/or treatment.

Anecdotally we are being told by clinicians that they are detecting people with symptoms of Covid-19 infection but not experiencing shortness of breath, have a reasonable respiratory rate and talking, who then on performing pulse oximetry are found to be hypoxic. This is being tackled in some areas of the country already, here is a link to updated advice from London LMCs (London Group LMC)

Oxygen Saturation and ‘Silent Hypoxia”

1. An O2 saturation test is only required if it may change management. However, be aware that a normal respiratory rate may be falsely reassuring as there are increasing numbers of anecdotal reports of patients without dyspnea who on testing are severely hypoxic. 

2. The Roth score should NOT be used. It has resulted in false reassurance and critical events. 

3. An O2 sats could be obtained through delivery models which minimise face to face exposure: 

· Pulse oximeters delivered to a patient for ongoing monitoring ie post Hospitalisation with Covid-19.

· ‘Drive through’ pulse oximetry.

· ‘Home visiting’ pulse oximetry. 

We are in discussion with the CCG via the Respiratory Clinical programme Group on how we best deal with this issue in Somerset, and will hopefully provide a solution in the very near future. We will of course keep you updated.
David Long (Somerset LMC Respiratory Adviser)
